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MECHATRONICS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Tuesday, October 14, 2014     *     6:00 – 8:00 p.m.
Columbia Tech Center, Room 206
Members Present: Zeb Hallmark, Committee Chair, Linear Technology; Chris Taylor, Vice Chair, Daimler Trucks North America; Carl Hagstrom, HAS; Silviu Spiridon, Linear Technology; Nirav Sheth, SEH America; John Smith, Lab-Volt Systems, Inc.;
Clark College:  Chris Lewis, Department Head/Mechatronics Professor; Anne Koering, Instructor; Ken Luccini, Instructor; Morris Giesler, Instructor; Rachele Bakic, Interim Director of Academic Services; John Maduta, Advising Divisional Mgr.; Andreana DiGiorgio, Advisory Committee Coordinator
Committee Chair Zeb Hallmark called the meeting to order at 6:09 p.m.
Approval of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

The minutes were reviewed and a motion was made to approve the May 6, 2014 minutes. The motion was seconded and the minutes were unanimously approved. 
Office of Instruction Updates
Interim Director of Academic Services, Rachele Bakic introduced herself and began with the advisory committee website & updated handbook – She told the committee that Clark College has a new web content manager and showed members how to navigate from the main page of the Clark website to the advisory websites. The committee handbook has been updated with new information. She said they can find the member nomination form on page 12 of the handbook. Members can nominate using the form or call or email Andreana to begin the new member process. 

Perkins funding award.  This year the college was awarded $608,925 in Perkins funding. Rachele explained that Perkins dollars help fund CTE curriculum development and revision, advising, tutoring, disability support services and computer lab support for CTE students. Of those dollars, approximately $32,214 in summer curriculum projects was awarded.  Due to a decrease in funding level and the commitment to fund other initiatives, there are no Perkins equipment dollars this year. 

Worker retraining award. The award was $1,023,198.  Most of the funding supports faculty salaries, instructional techs, financial aid and advising support.

Credit for Prior Learning (CPL). – Rachele reported that the focus of CPL is on course challenges and reviewing incoming industry certifications. Students may be assessed through various processes that will determine the degree to which learning outcomes have been met. She said students will be charged a flat fee of $255 for course challenges. This will primarily benefit students taking 3, 4, 5 or 6 credit hour courses. Students requesting a course challenge for a 1 or 2 credit hour course will not realize the financial benefit but may realize time savings. Rachele said that a major difference in this and the previous way Clark “waived” courses is that this program will ensure the course(s) are listed on the students’ transcripts with a “pass/fail”. She asked members if they have employees who would like to return to school and want to see what certifications or perhaps life experiences they might receive credit for, to have them contact Kim Marshel, Associate Director of Credit Articulation, at 360-992-2358 or kmarshall@clark.edu.
Advisory Committee Recognition event – Rachele announced that the College is planning an advisory member recognition breakfast on March 18, 2015 from 7:00—9:30 a.m. Regional economist Scott Bailey will be guest speaker and will give an economic report on the state of Washington and also our region. She told the members to be watching for more information in the coming weeks. 

Director/Division Chair Report:

Chris Lewis reminded the committee that he and Ken Luchini were going to work on some Certified Production Technician Training for Clark’s Corporate & Continuing Education. This was facilitated this summer. Students went through four modules, which include skill levels that the manufacturing industry has put together that indicate the skill sets necessary for the manufacturing industry. The modules include safety, quality practices and measurement, manufacturing processes and production, maintenance awareness, and green production technologies. He said that he and Ken went through the certified trainer’s program. He said this is similar to the Automotive Tech program’s ASE certifications. Once achieved, the certificate can speak to their abilities. Chris said several of the students from summer session have gotten jobs. One student in particular had an interview with Perkins Pacific Power Products, a truck re-manufacturer. They were looking for a certain skill set, found these in the student and so this speaks highly of the program. Perkins also hired a graduate of the program recently. Students will need to pay about $30 per test but this includes certification. Chris said it aligns well with the program and what the needs are in industry. 
Graduate placements. Chris said that 13 students signed up for Capstone. Six needed a position to align their skills with some of their employers and shortly after graduation all six were placed. One at Bonneville Dam, one at Solar World in Beaverton. Another at Initech in Camas. Another recent placement was a female student who now works for MainTech in Oakland, California. MainTech is the maintenance company that supports the Fed Ex distribution center. The final placement was at Akura, a subsidiary of Columbia Machine here in Vancouver. All good placements.
Work Plan:

Zeb went thru the work plan with the committee item by item and it was updated accordingly. A copy of the 2014-15 work plan will be posted to the Mechatronics Advisory Website within the week by Andreana. 
New Business:
New instructor Morris Giesler said he’s very excited to be teaching this program as it is very forward-thinking. Students are doing well in his classes. He said he’d like to expand the program with a new textbook that he can expand on. Many changes in the community colleges and Clark will be looking at offering a bachelor’s degree option. He said he’s poising his staff to be ready for this. 
Chris said he’s running a safety class at night for the Mechatronics students. The nighttime program has started and it is over enrolled. The night program is full time but they can only offer a half load. This program is addressing the people who work during the day. 
Nirav asked if Clark students have an opportunity to mentor other kids, such as at the Clark County Skills Center. Chris said he and Anne will talk to their committee and see if this is something that can be created. 

Chris Taylor at Daimler Trucks gave a tour of his facility to students. Showed the students that this is what they are going to be doing after graduation as far as manufacturing. 
Summary of Meeting:

Zeb summarized the meeting and thanked the members for coming.

Next Meeting:

The next meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, February 10, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. This meeting was adjourned the meeting at 6:56 p.m.
Prepared and submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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